	


Computing Curriculum Review 2017-18


[image: Pear Tree Newt new 2]I took on the role of computing lead in September 2017 at Pear Tree School.  We purchased a set of class laptops to be used within the school, alongside and as well as our class set of I pads.  I met with the computing lead at BLHS and we came up with a suitable ‘Computing Curriculum’ (Barefoot) to give to each teacher to ensure full coverage of the curriculum was being taught.  The Barefoot package clearly states the objectives, gives examples and has resources too. I also had time within the year to spend time in each class to see evidence of work in books/laptops and speak to each teacher about the work they were doing.  

Next steps:
*Children’s voice – can the children ‘talk’ about what they have learned and demonstrate the skills that have been taught to them?
*Every class must now have a clear understanding of the curriculum and teach every aspect.  With our new network up and running in September 2018, work can be saved to files on laptops for evidence.  
*Computing lead to look at assessment sheets termly and see which children are BARE, ARE and AARE.  Then feed this back to the SLT.

Computing Infrastructure Review
In the academic year 2017 to 2018 the school made a huge investment into the infrastructure of IT across the school. Due to the age of the existing machines, servers and the introduction of GDPR we had to make the decision to shift from a principally Apple based laptop system to Microsoft.
We have now completed the following actions:
· Replaced all class laptops
· Replaced school server
· Replaced five projectors
· Purchased new office computer
· Moved from Cheshire East supplying out Internet connection to a system managed by BL and beamed into school at twice previous speed
· Replaced all school phone system
· Purchased three new I pads
· Developed policies and procedures to ensure school moves toward the expectations of the GDPR legislation
· Set up IT system so that staff can remotely access server from home
· Moved to Brine Leas running our IT support
· Purchase and installed 30 laptops and a lap top trolley
· Disposed of all old computers

[bookmark: _GoBack]In the year ahead we hope to get all the new infrastructure embedded and running smoothly and then look at starting a rolling programme of developing Ap purchase to support the curriculum. Currently we are looking to purchase two additional projectors, one for the hall extension and one for the library. If budget allows we would also like to purchase an additional laptop that can permanently support the hall IT usage.
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